
New Information Posted 

The planned maintenance on EGT’s Line OM-1 will be postponed until a later date. Therefore, previously 
posted Critical Notice #4897 (EGT Line OM-1 Cleaning Pig Run) is terminated.  

We will send out a completely new Critical Notice when the new dates are finalized 

 

Previous Posted Information 

This Operational Alert is being issued pursuant to Section 20, GT&C, of EGT’s Tariff to notify its Shippers 
of upcoming maintenance on its Line O-M1, located in EGT’s North Pooling Area. As part of EGT’s 
integrity management plan, a cleaning pig run has been scheduled for 9:00 a.m., May 25th, 2022 with an 
anticipated completion date of May 26th, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.  

To ensure a safe and efficient pig run EGT will be taking the following scheduling actions: 

• MP # 811005 SWEPCO Harry Mattison will be shut-in, and all nominations will be scheduled to 
zero. 
 

• MP # 801539 Southern Star @ Jane Delivery nominations will be scheduled to zero. 
 

• MP # 805091 Southern Star @ Jane Receipt will be available to nominate supply from. 

 

• Other Deliveries located on line OM-1 will need to be supplied from Southern Star @ Jane 
Receipt (805091) 

Based on current nominations, EGT does expect impacts to its services, including Primary Firm Deliveries 
on Line OM-1. EGT will schedule nominations to the available capacity on each impacted day in 
accordance with its Tariff. This alert will remain in effect until further notice.   
 
If you have any questions concerning this Alert, please contact your Scheduling Representative.   
 

 

 

 

 


